
         CCKC Board Meeting Minutes  
               February 14, 2022 
 
CALL TO ORDER: 
  The meeting was called to order by President Paul Coleman at 7:00 pm at the rifle/pistol 

 clubhouse. 
 
ROLL CALL:  

In attendance were Paul Coleman, Stan Raciak, Karen Hartmann, George Broecker, Larry Mills, 
Bob Tollman, Dan Christiansen, Dennis Cronin, Mariann Lerch.  Bill Lerch. Alex Modic, Denny 
Hartmann and Jerry Lis.  Sue D’Aloia, Scott Jackson and Rich Paukner were excused. 
 

MINUTES:  
The January minutes were emailed to the board members.   There was a motion made by 
Denny Hartmann to accept the minutes, 2nd by Mariann Lerch.  The motion passed. 
 

TREASURER: Sue D’Aloya: (excused)  
The financials were emailed to the board members.  The key points were that revenue is down 
at Rifle/pistol but the shotgun range is up.  This is despite the shortage of ammo. inflation and 
covid. 
 

RIFLE/PISTOL: Bob Tollman:  
Business is still slow.  We are seeing new people and younger shooters.  We are hoping for a 
break in the ammo shortage. 
 

AIRGUN: Alex Modic:   
Things have been going good.  We are seeing new shooters.  The website is going good. 
   

ARCHERY: Barb Johnson/Joe Richardson:  
We are doing wonderful.  We just finished week 5 of the league with 3 weeks to go.  
Attendance is up. The signage is up on the East side of the property.  Everywhere that trails are 
evident as well as the bridge.  The West side is done too especially where traffic is obvious.   
Barb and Joe were both invited to a 9 club meeting in Waukegan.  They will both be attending.  
This could be important exposure for our club.  A weekend shoot could be in the near future.   
 

SHOTGUN: 
Bill Lerch:   
Business was down 60%.  We were closed 8 out of 14 days due to the weather.  More 5 stand 
was shot than trap in January.  5 stand can shoot in colder temperatures due to the difference in 
the target throwers.  This weekend should be better, and we are hoping for more shooters.  
 
There was a motion made to allot not more than $4500 for the purchase of 4 Lincoln traps for 5 
stand by Bill Lerch.   It was seconded by Denny Hartmann and the motion passed. 
 
There was also a motion made to allot $800 to redo the trap house to throw elevated targets for 
5 stand by Bill Lerch.  2nd by Larry Mills.  The motion passed.  
 



February 22, we have a meeting with the Village site plan committee.  We have submitted a plan 
to the DNR regarding the proposed shot curtain which has met with a favorable reaction.   
 

Black Powder:  
Dan Christiansen:  The range is closed for the season.   The south border has new trespassing 
signage posted.   
 

COWBOY: 
George Broecker:  The range is closed for the season.  This year’s schedule has been posted. 

 
CORRESPONDENCE: 
 None 
 
OLD BUSINESS:   

The website needs to be updated. 
 
Mueller Tree Service will start cutting trees at the main clubhouse.  They will also survey the job 
at the Shotgun Range. 
 

 NEW BUSINESS:   
 none 
  

The membership stands at 3089. 
. 
There was a motion to adjourn made by Alex Modic. 2nd   by Mariann Lerch.  The motion passed.    
The meeting adjourned at 8:00. 
 

 
Respectfully submitted by Karen Hartmann, secretary. 

 


